
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Worship Service 
 11am in the Sanctuary 

Welcome 
Introit “Holy, Holy, Holy” 

Silent Prayer 

Ode of Remembrance Brian Davison 

Excerpt from Laurence Binyon’s “For the Fallen” 1914 
Reader: They shall grow not old as we that are left grow old; 

Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 
At the going down of the sun and in the morning 

We will remember them. 
       Congregation Responds: We will remember them. 

Two Minute Silence 

Call to Worship NAH 6 “Praise to the Lord, the Almighty” 

Invocation 

Hymn NAH 459 “Love Divine All Loves Excelling” 

Tithes and Offerings 

Family Prayer Estelle Elias 

Children’s Worship Time Aarinola Ayo-Ipaye 

Hymn NAH 25 “Immortal Invisible God Only Wise” 

Scripture Reading Jean Marc Renard “Acts 1:4-5,12-14” 

Music for Meditation Sangbin Jung & Yooeun An 
“Go Carry Thy Burden to Jesus” 

Sermon Elder Steve Moser “Patience and Unity” 

Hymn NAH 703 “When Peace Like a River” 

Benediction 
Reflection in Silent Meditation 

Postlude 

Parallel Service 
 11am in the Cedar-Sycamore Room 

Speaker Costa Vaggas 
Title Late in the midnight hour 

Scripture Text Acts 16:16-31 
Praise Leader Charlotte Fidelia 

Coordinator Chantal Alen 

Sunset Times 
Today: 4:19pm       Next Friday: 4:10pm (Watford) 

 
Treasury Department Announcement: 
 

Monthly Offering Summary Oct.17 Oct.18 % 

Church Budget Offerings 5,610 5,075 -9.5% 

Development Fund Offering 6,414 2,399 -62.6% 

Departmental Offerings 2,003 2,575 +28.6% 

Total Offerings 14,026 10,049 -28.4% 

 
 
 

Music Department Announcement: 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Contacts 

Pastor Geert Tap 
gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 

Pastor Lolly Fontaine 
lfontaine@secadventist.org.uk / 07713 452 265 

Stanborough Centre 
stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07908 362431 

Church Clerk – Pat Swan 
swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07926 119981 

Treasury Department 
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm 
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 
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Welcome to 
Stanborough Park Church 

 

 
 

He will wipe every tear from their eyes. 
There will be no more death 

or mourning or crying or pain, 
for the old order of things has passed away. 

Revelation 21:4 (NIV) 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
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609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL 
 

www.stanboroughchurch.org 
 
 

  



 

Morning Prayer Meeting 
9-9.30am in the Maple Room 

Sabbath School  
9.45am 

Welcome Stuart Joseph 

Opening Hymn 27 
“With Gladness We Worship” 

Opening Prayer Enoch Kanagaraj 

Mission Spot 
Annette Kelly, Jef Nascimento, Miriam Keshishian 

Special tem Stuart Joseph and Angeline 

Introducing the Lesson Study Enoch Kanagaraj 

Mission Offering Sunsiree Renard 

Closing Hymn SDAH 334 
"Come Thou Fount of Every Blessing” 

Closing Prayer Jean Marc Renard 

Announcements 

Gift Contribution If you would like to make a monetary 
contribution towards Pastor Jacques’ leaving gift, please 
place a clearly marked envelope in the offering plate or 
hand it to one of the deacons by 17th Nov. Thank you. 

The flowers TODAY have been donated by the Ahn Sisters 
to thank God for all the blessings given to them. They also 
thank all those who have been praying for Jihee over the 
past couple of years and they hope that together we can 
praise our Lord who has shown great mercy. 

The flowers TODAY are also symbolic - red poppies for 
Remembrance and white roses for Peace. 

The Family Ministry Prayer Basket will be presented to the 
Severi family. We invite the church family to pray for Enio, 
Perpétua, Gabriel, Claudio, Liliane and Alice. Our prayer 
request is that God will strengthen our faith and create a 
reformation and revival of the whole family and bind us 
together. Also pray for Gabriel and Charlotte who took 
an important step in their lives, as well as for Claudio and 
his family. Ephesians 5:20 

 

 
Adventurer and Pathfinder volunteers needed. Mentoring 
and training provided. We meet 2 Sundays a month and 
are looking for supervisors, musicians, game leaders and 
people who enjoy the outdoors. Join us in this fun and 
spiritually uplifting ministry with children. Contact Paula. 

Have you packed your ADRA Gift Box yet? If not, please 
do so at adragiftbox.org.uk or contact Audrey 
Balderstone who will be happy to do it for you. The closing 
date for gift boxes, which will go to children in Sri Lanka 
and Burundi, is 14th November. 

Community Chaplaincy Service need to do a big drive 
for winter to support Homeless Warriors. Please contact 
Enoch Kanagaraj or Roy Christie for more information & 
to support by giving items of clothing urgently needed. 

One Vision Project & Gokula Café feed the homeless or 
those struggling, on Mondays from 11am-3pm for free. If 
you know someone in need of a meal, please send them 
with the code to mention: One Vision Stanborough. 
Brilliant project! 

Gluten flour is now available from Pat Walton. 

Diary 

Potluck Invitation TODAY after Worship Service. If you are 
visiting for the first time, please come and join us for a 
Brazilian Style Potluck lunch in the Williams Hall. The Prayer 
Basket will be passed on to a new family, so come and 
connect with us and be spiritually blessed as well. 

Women in Prayer TODAY from 12.45-2.30pm. All ladies are 
welcome to join with us to praise God. A light lunch will be 
served after. 

Singing Group TODAY at 3.30pm. We will be visiting The 
Chase Care Home, 4 Printers Ave, WD18 7QR. 

Autumn Gala Concert TODAY at 7.30pm. See you then! 

Movie Afternoon TOMORROW at 4pm. The Pathfinder 
Companion Class is inviting adventurers, pathfinders and 
any child aged between 5-14 years. Check our poster in 
the concourse. Refreshments on sale. For more 
information, contact Sara Renard, Belicia and Delaila. 

Senior Club will meet again this Monday 12th November 
from 2-4pm. This week will be our Autumn Bring & Buy Sale. 
Please bring along good quality items to sell & money to 
buy. The usual drinks and homemade cakes provided for 
refreshments. All eligible members are warmly welcome. 

 
Choir Practice on Mondays at 7.30pm. If you are 
interested, please come or speak to Beatrice or Grant. 

Tuesday Bible Study Group meet in the Maple Room from 
10.30am to 11.30am studying the Gospel of John.  

The Experience NO meeting this Tuesday 13th November. 

Prayer Meeting every Wednesday at 7.30-8.30pm in the 
Sanctuary. All are welcome. 

Soup Run on Friday 16th November will be organized by 
the Youth Department. The leader is Rachel Lunan and 
the driver is Brian Davison. If you would like to get involved, 
please contact Pat Walton on 01923 672 500. We 
URGENTLY need sleeping bags and men’s clothing. 

Special Guests on Saturday 17th November during 
Sabbath School. Please join us to encourage the 
Stanborough Secondary School students. A special item 
will be presented by the Hiroshima SDA School Vocal. For 
further information, please contact Enoch. 

Christmas Gifts, Books and Craft Fair and much more on 
Sunday 18th November from 11am to 3pm in the 
Stanborough Centre. Proceeds to the Peace Hospice. 

Week of Prayer from Sunday 18th to Friday 23rd November. 
Please join us every evening at 7.30pm. The focus will be 
on God’s living words of hope and grace in the Bible. 

Pancakes and Games Night on Saturday 24th November 
at 5pm. Bring the children for an hour of fun and frantic 
party games, and all are welcome for pancakes after! 

Teatime Concert on Sunday 25th November at 3pm with 
the Aida Duo: Inês Delgado, Violin & Alis An, Piano. 

Fellowship Lunch on Saturday 1st December. Please book 
using the envelopes at the desk and by placing them in 
the offering plate. Or if you prefer, email Fiona at 
fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com by Tuesday 27th November. 
(Please note that this is a normal fellowship lunch. There 
will NOT be a Christmas event this year.) 

Quiz Night on Saturday 1st December. Gather a team of 
up to 10 people, or join a table on the night, for a brain-
teasing night of fun. The teens won last year – the 
challenge is on! 

Toy Service will be on Saturday 8th December at 11am. 

Pool Party on 5th January 2019 from 6-8pm. Swimming and 
splashing for all ages 0-90 at Westminster Lodge. Indoor 
toddler splash park, swimming areas & a large inflatable!  


